

From: Nicholas, Joanne H./Public Affairs [mailto:nicholaj@MSKCC.ORG] 
Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2006 2:12 PM
To: Patrick Byrne
Cc: XXXXX
Subject: WSJ request for Dr Bosl

 Dear Mr. Byrne, 


As you probably know, I called your assistant, Pat, this morning in response to several (7) calls that Dr George Bosl, our chairman of the Dept. of Medicine, received from Karen Richardson of the WSJ requesting to interview him about you. Dr. Bosl said he did not know why the WSJ would want to talk with him about you.
As is MSK practice, all media calls must go through Public Affairs so I called Karen this morning right and asked if I could help her. She said she wanted to speak with him about you. I asked what in particular and first she asked about Dr Bosl having the Patrick Byrne endowed chair in Oncology  and wanted to know when he received it and how much money it cost. I didn't have any information about that. 
Then, she said she wanted to talk to him about what you were like as a patient - a young man with cancer. How did you react? How did your family react? How unusual was this for Dr Bosl to deal with? She said that she had been given a copy of a 1-hr. talk you gave at Dana Farber discussing your own cancer treatment and that you said very nice things about Dr Bosl. She said that you had undergone several operations and had received experimental treatments here. The implication was that you had shared all of this with her. 
I told her that if she already knew this, I didn't know what Dr. Bosl could add. She said she wanted his personal recollections. I explained that we would need written consent in the form of a signed HIPAA consent form as per national law from any patient before a Dr can discuss a patient's case. The consent would also list what restrictions, if any, to his sharing of this confidential information. 
I told her I would have to see if Dr Bosl knew how to reach you since she said you were treated here years ago. She said that this part was no problem since she has been working with you on this story and has several ways to reach you. She gave me your office number and said your assistant was Pat. She also gave me your cell phone number. The implication being that this was for a  story/profile about you that was being done with your consent and cooperation. 
As an aside, in all of the medical stories we work on, the patient or their representative contacts Public Affairs or their Dr to give us a heads up. It is rare for the reporter to contact us out of the blue. So this request from Ms. Richardson is a bit unorthodox; especially since it is not a medical story and there is no information that she can't get from you - should you want to tell her.
I plan to advise Ms. Richardson that Dr. Bosl will not be participating in her interview. Please call me at 212 XXX-XXX or page me at 917 XXX-XXX if you need to discuss this further. 
Joanne Nicholas 
Manager, Media Relations 
Memorial Sloan-Kettering Cancer Center 
